

June 15, 2005

Mr. Lawson Gay, Vice-President, Gay Company Limited 1697 Highway #2 Courtice, ON L1E 2R5

Subject:

Courtice Fire Station #4 and Policing Centre

2611 Trulls Road – Courtice

Dear Lawson,

I am writing to express my appreciation to you and Gay Company Limited in reference to the completion of the Municipality's new Courtice Fire Station #4 and Policing Centre located at 2611 Trulls Road in Courtice.

I would particularly note the efforts of your site superintendents, Mr. Tim Daley and Mr. Mike Drew and their efforts to work with the Municipality to deliver the project on-time and within budget. Both Tim and Mike were diligent in the performance of their duties and responsibilities; and, very cooperative with the Municipality's project committee.

Our project consultant commented on several occasions the quality of the work undertaken by the sub contractors was excellent – you assembled a great team of professionals. The project site was well maintained and was always clean. It was obvious to us that Tim and Mike take great pride in their craftsmanship. We look forward to the opportunity to work with your firm on possible future projects.

Yours truly,

Bruce Taylor, Assistant Director Community Services Department

Project Manager – Courtice Fire Station

cc Gord Weir, Director of Fire and Emergency Services LouAnn Birkett, Purchasing Manager